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CHDP Provider Manual Discontinued 

CHDP program information is currently incorporated into the EPSDT/CHDP sections of several different Medi-Cal 

provider manuals. For specifics, please see http://files.medi-cal.ca.gov/pubsdoco/bulletins/artfull/chdp201911.asp as 

the CHDP Provider Manual is discontinued.  

Providers are encouraged to update their settings on the Medi-Cal Subscription Service (MSS) in order to continue 

receiving CHDP content. Information on how to subscribe can be found at http://files.medi-cal.ca.gov/pubsdoco/

mcss/mcss_help.asp. Providers can also call the Telephone Service Center (TSC) at 1-800-541-5555 during regular 

business hours for questions regarding these changes.  

Dental Care Coordination 

Beginning January 1, 2020, CHDP will offer care coordination services to 

Medi-Cal dental  (Denti-Cal) providers for fee-for-service children who are 

lost to care. The goals of these new services are to: 

 Minimize the number of Medi-Cal members ages 0-6 years of age who 

have been referred or scheduled for a dental appointment who have not 

had dental follow-up/care. 

 Minimize the number of Medi-Cal members under 21 years of age with 

an urgent/emergent dental condition who have not had dental follow-

up/care. 

 Educate and assist Medi-Cal members whose care is being followed by 

CHDP to establish a dental home. 

These care coordination services are not intended to supplant Dental Transformation Initiative (DTI) efforts 

(SJTEETH in San Joaquin County). Medi-Cal dental providers participating in SJTEETH activities may not refer to 

the CHDP program as a mechanism to substitute their efforts or to enhance DTI incentive payments. 

More information about CHDP’s new role will be forthcoming. For all currently available information please see 

https://www.denti-cal.ca.gov/DC_documents/providers/provider_bulletins/Volume_35_Number_34.pdf.  

http://files.medi-cal.ca.gov/pubsdoco/bulletins/artfull/chdp201911.asp
http://files.medi-cal.ca.gov/pubsdoco/mcss/mcss_help.asp
http://files.medi-cal.ca.gov/pubsdoco/mcss/mcss_help.asp
https://www.denti-cal.ca.gov/DC_documents/providers/provider_bulletins/Volume_35_Number_34.pdf
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Every February is National Children’s Dental Health Month and this year we would like 

to celebrate by encouraging families to make sure that kids are receiving fluoride varnish 

at both the doctor and dentist offices. Children with Medi-Cal up to the age of 6 years 

can receive fluoride varnish: 

 Three times a year at the pediatrician's office AND  

 Three times a year at the dentist’s office.  

It is important to protect baby teeth because they allow a child to eat, speak, and smile 

with confidence. Children should be referred to a dentist by the first tooth or first 

birthday, whichever comes first. 

CHDP has an informational brochure for families about fluoride varnish that can be 

given to families after application. Parents can read about what fluoride varnish is, why 

baby teeth are important, what foods the child should avoid after application, and simple steps to take care of their 

child’s teeth. The brochure is available online here: http://www.sjcphs.org/familyhealth/documents/20180522_%

20CHDP_Provider%20Resource_FluorideVarnish%20Brochure.pdf. It is also included as Attachments C and D. 

For more information about fluoride varnish, please visit https://www.healthychildren.org/English/healthy-living/oral-

health/Pages/Fluoride-Varnish-What-Parents-Need-to-Know.aspx. 

Let’s Celebrate Fluoride Varnish! 

Old Habit, New Methods, Still Risky 

E-cigarette, or vaping, product use-associated lung injury (EVALI) is a dangerous new condition that has dominated 

the news cycle after hospitalizing over 2,000 people nationwide for the past several months. Researchers are unsure 

of the exact cause, only that most cases seem to occur after the patient used tetrahydrocannabinol (THC)-containing 

products in a vaping device.  

E-cigarettes (e-cigs) are the most commonly used tobacco product among youth and have been since 2014. In 2018, 

the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) found that 1 

in 5 high schoolers and 1 in 20 middle schoolers had vaped in the last 30 days. During 2017 and 2018, their use 

among youth rose so quickly that the U.S. Surgeon General called it “an epidemic”.  

As always, it is important to remind kids and youth that e-cigs are 

harmful and that the aerosol from vaping is not just water vapor. It 

can contain:  

 Nicotine 

 Cancer-causing chemicals 

 Volatile organic compounds (VOCs) 

 Ultrafine particles 

 Flavorings that have been linked to lung disease 

 Heavy metals such as nickel, tin, and lead 

For more information from the CDC as well as examples of different vaping devices see Attachments A and B. 

Visit https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/severe-lung-disease/healthcare-providers/index.html 

for more updates on EVALI. 

http://www.sjcphs.org/familyhealth/documents/20180522_%20CHDP_Provider%20Resource_FluorideVarnish%20Brochure.pdf
http://www.sjcphs.org/familyhealth/documents/20180522_%20CHDP_Provider%20Resource_FluorideVarnish%20Brochure.pdf
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/healthy-living/oral-health/Pages/Fluoride-Varnish-What-Parents-Need-to-Know.aspx
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/healthy-living/oral-health/Pages/Fluoride-Varnish-What-Parents-Need-to-Know.aspx
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=%2Furl%3Fsa%3Di%26rct%3Dj%26q%3D%26esrc%3Ds%26source%3Dimages%26cd%3D%26ved%3D%26url%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fwww.flickr.com%252Fphotos%252Felectrictobacconist%252F3567
https://pixabay.com/images/search/teeth/
https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/severe-lung-disease/healthcare-providers/index.html


 
CHDP quarterly newsletters are not intended to take the place of the Medi -Cal Provider Manual, Provider Information Notices 
(PINs), or any other official correspondence from the California Department of Health Care Services. For article contribution s, 

topic suggestions, and mailing list updates, please contact Gwen Callaway at 468-8918 or gcallaway@sjcphs.org. 
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CHDP Outreach & Support  
Xia Lo, CHOW 

Date: Wednesday, January 15, 2020 

Time: 9:00am - 12pm 

Location: Conference Room, 2233 Grand Canal Blvd. 

Suite 214, Stockton, 95207 

The registration deadline is Wednesday, January 

8th. See Attachment C to register. 

All staff who conduct vision screenings for CHDP 

children are required to attend this training every 4 

years. For questions, call or email Gwen Callaway at 

209-468-8918 or gcallaway@sjcphs.org. 

Required CHDP Vision Training 

 Medical Marijuana on 
Campus 

A new California law (SB 223) will allow school 

boards to decide whether students with severe needs 

will be able to have their prescribed medical 

marijuana administered on school grounds, provided 

it is not smoked or vaped.  

Previously, medical marijuana was allowed, but 

caregivers had to take the student off-site to 

administer it. The law goes into effect January 1, 

2020. 

For more information, please see: https://

leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?

bill_id=201920200SB223. 

 Heavy Metals in Baby Food 
A new nationwide study found heavy metals, 

including lead and arsenic, in most of the 168 baby 

foods that were tested. Rice-based products contained 

the highest levels of toxic materials. Only nine foods 

had zero heavy metals. The full report can be 

accessed here: https://www.healthybabyfood.org/.  

 Lead Prevention Materials 

Providers can order educational materials, including 

information on proper nutrition, from the Childhood 

Lead Poisoning Prevention Program (CLPPP). Please 

call or email Ursula Fung at 209-468-2593 or 

ufung@sjcphs.org. More information on lead can be 

found at http://clppp.sjcphs.org/. 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=201920200SB223
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=201920200SB223
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=201920200SB223
https://www.healthybabyfood.org/
http://clppp.sjcphs.org/
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Child Health and Disability Prevention Program 

Vision Screening Training Registration Form 

January 15, 2020 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Conference Room 

Children’s Medical Services 

2233 Grand Canal Blvd.,  

Ste. 214, Stockton 95207 

*Lunch will not be  

provided 

Registration Deadline: January 8, 2020 (register early—seating is limited) 

***Participants MUST bring the vision charts used for screening in their offices*** 

Name:   _   Phone:      Email:     _____  

Office Name:    City:      Zip:        

 

Fax form to: (209) 953-3632 

OR 

Mail form to: P.O. Box 2009, Stockton, CA  95201-2009 

 

For more information, contact Gwen Callaway, CHDP Health Educator, at 209-468-8918 or 

gcallaway@sjcphs.org 

 

 Bring your office’s vision charts 

 Fill out one form per participant—please write legibly. 

 The training will include instruction on vision screening 

background and techniques as well as requirements for 

screening CHDP children. 

 There will be a presentation and hands-on practice. 

 Any staff from a San Joaquin County CHDP provider office 

may attend. 

 Staff must be certified by CHDP every 4 years. 


